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Clarkson Tau Gamma 
Clarkson University, Potsdam, NY 


Chartered May 19, 1950.  Number 52. 
 
Goals for 2008-2009 


A main goal this past year was to increase 
member participation. To accomplish this, the 
chapter sponsored more activities, kept 
members better informed, and encouraged 
them to participate in all decisions. Another 
goal was to increase the respect of initiatives 
during initiation.  This was accomplished by 
laying out rules, instructions, and other 
information early and clearly. 
 
For example, a points system was developed 
where points were given to members for 
coming to meetings and participation in other 
events.  Members had to accumulate a 
prescribed number of points to attend the 
sponsored dinners. 


 
Activities 


During the past academic year we have 
participated in professional development 
events, peer tutoring, K-12 development, 
fundraising for charity organizations, and 
community service.  
 
The professional development events included 
a speaker discussing his success in the 
business world after graduating from Clarkson 
University. Another professional speaker gave 
us a presentation on how to read body 
language and how to be successful during an 
interview and networking events. 
 
We provided help sessions to freshmen 
preparing for the ABC math exams during the 
academic year.  These are University exams 
given to all freshmen students, outside of 
regular class exams, to test basic math skills. 
 
In coordination with other honor societies on 
campus we helped organize over eight 
activates for children in middle school and 
high school during our school’s pi day event. 
Our society built an air cannon to demonstrate 
projectile motion and show physics at work by 
predicting where a projectile will land with 
known variables.  
 
During initiation we require two hours of 
community service for new members. In both 
semesters, we raised money by collecting cans 
from students on campus. The first semester 


the cans went to a local church for the 
homeless to receive thanksgiving baskets. The 
next semester the cans were given to the 
Potsdam Human Society.  
 
In addition to collecting cans some of the 
initiatives helped clean up trails in our 
college’s woodland area. We also worked with 
a social fraternity to run a blood drive. 


 
To raise funds for local chapter activities, we 
conducted two fifty-fifty raffles, one each 
semester.  We had two dinners for members 
and guests and had regular meetings once 
every two weeks.  These helped member feel 
they were part of an active organization. 


 
Graduates 


Wade Bartlett - Portsmouth Naval Shipyard - 
Kittery, ME 


Andrew Colletti – GE Energy, Edison 
Engineering Development Program – 
Greenville, SC 


Michael Rockefeller - Portsmouth Naval 
Shipyard - Kittery, ME 


Ryan King – Portsmouth Naval Shipyard - 
Kittery, ME - Main Propulsion 


Justin Bush - Portsmouth Naval Shipyard - 
Kittery, ME 


Erik Zito – Lockheed Martin 
Andrew MacDougall – Lockheed Martin  
Karen Streeter – GE Healthcare 
Kayla Kuzmich – Graduate School at Clarkson 


University for Mechanical Engineering 
Adam Green - Graduate School at Clarkson 


University for Mechanical Engineering 
Kristin Fraczek – Graduate School at Duke 


University – Engineering Management  
Joseph Cipollina – Graduate School at 


Binghamton University for Electrical 
Engineering 


Markthomas Cutone – Graduate School at The 
University of Tennessee for Mechanical 
Engineering 


James Snover – Plans unknown 
Steven Hollis – Plans unknown 
Vanora O’Loughlin – Plans unknown 
Robert Lichtenthal – Plans unknown 


 
Awards & Recognition 


No awards or recognitions were given during 
this academic year. 


 
 







Names of New Members 
Fall 2008 Pledges 


Adam Sobenko Anthony Gorrell 
Benjamin Sittner Christopher Knox 
Daniel Halbig  Jason Flint 
Justin Bush Nicole Corbiere 


Spring 2009 Pledges 
Brendan Leach Michael Moeller 
Matthew Mastro Gabrielle String 


 
Transfer of Responsibilities 


A lot of the documents we use have 
traditionally been copied over and over again 
from older versions. This past year many of 
these were scanned to produce electronic 
versions and some were also retyped. These 
will help with organization and preventing loss 
of information. Three disks will be burned and 
given to our advisor, our department secretary, 
and one placed in our file cabinet housed in 
our Department mail room. 
 
We had one of the new fall initiates from the 
junior class participate in officer 
responsibilities this year to allow for smooth 
transfer of responsibilities to next year’s 
officers. Below are the new officers for the 
academic year of 2009-2010: 
 
President Daniel Halbig 
Vice President Anthony Gorrell 
Treasurer Adam Sobenko 
Secretary Nicole Corbiere 
Initiation Chair Benjamin Sittner 
Activities Chair Michael Moeller 
Webmaster Brendan Leach 


 
Plans for 2009-2010 


The plan for the next academic year is to 
continue with the initiatives started this year to 
keep participation high. The plan is to host 
more activities that could be campus wide to 
increase outreach. 
 


Chapter Officers 
President Joseph Cipollina 
Vice President Markthomas Cutone 
Treasurer Erik Zito 
Secretary Wade Bartlett/Nicole Corbiere 
Initiation Chair Benjamin Sittner 
Activities Chair Andrew MacDougall 
Webmaster Karen Streeter 


 
Chapter Advisor 


Dr. Kenneth Willmert 


 
Contact Information 


http://people.clarkson.edu/orgs/pitausigma/ 
willmert@clarkson.edu  


 
Reporter 


Joseph Cipollina 



http://people.clarkson.edu/orgs/pitausigma/

mailto:willmert@clarkson.edu
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Pi Tau Sigma Annual Report 
2009-2010 


Clarkson Tau Gamma 


Goals for 2009-2010  
A main goal this past year was to increase member participation. To accomplish this, the 


chapter sponsored more activities, participated in multiple campus wide events, kept members 


better informed, and encouraged them to participate in all decisions. Another goal was to 


increase the respect of initiatives during initiation. This was accomplished by laying out rules, 


instructions, and other information early and clearly.  


 


Activities  
During the past academic year we have participated in K-12 development, fundraising for 


charity organizations, and community service.  


In coordination with other honor societies on we helped organize multiple activities for 


children in middle and high school during our school’s pi day event. Our society ran a ball toss 


table in which the students used knowledge of the constant pi, to calculate area of a bucket and 


then toss a ball into it. Our members helped the participants achieve their goal of learning 


about area and volume whilst creating an enjoyable event. 


During initiation we require two hours of community service for new members. The first 


semester our chapter helped out with “Monte Carlo Night” which was an event for returning 


alumni and families. Our prospective initiates as well as existing members helped out dealing 


black jack and serving snacks at the concession stand. In addition to “Monte Carlo Night” our 


initiatives helped clean up trails in our college’s woodland area. The second semester, Clarkson 


University hosted a “Lap Sit” to raise money for the American Cancer Society, and our 


initiates and members provided free face paints to all participants in attempt to break the world 


record for a “Lap Sit.” Due to inclement weather, the turn out only reached approximately 


2000 people which broke the previous local record set in 1977 but did not surpass the world 


record. Regardless over $3,000 were raised toward the American Cancer Society.    


 


Graduates  
Adam Sobenko - Graduate School at Embry Riddle for Aeronautical Engineering, M.S 


Anthony Gorrell - Plans Unknown 


Benjamin Sittner – Bechtel, Nuclear Operations Program 


Christopher Knox – Plans Unknown 


Daniel Halbig - Graduate School at Union College for Engineering and Management, M.S 


Jason Flint – Plans Unknown 


Michael Moeller - Graduate School at Georgia Tech for Mechanical Engineering, M.S 


Nicole Corbiere - Graduate School at Clarkson University for Mechanical Engineering, M.S 


 


Awards & Recognition  
No awards or recognitions were given during this academic year.  







Names of New Members  
Fall 2009 Pledges  


Eric Burlee  David Witman 


Andrew Desrosiers Matthew Rockwood 


 


Spring 2010 Pledges  


Brian Hilbert  Audrey Keene 


Kathleen Lewicki 


 


Transfer of Responsibilities  
A lot of the documents we use have traditionally been copied over and over again from older 


versions. This past year many of these were scanned to produce electronic versions and some 


were also retyped. These will help with organization and preventing loss of information. Three 


disks will be burned and given to our advisor, our department secretary, and one placed in our 


file cabinet housed in our Department mail room.  


 


Below are the new officers for the academic year of 2009-2010:  


 


President - David Witman 


Vice President Eric Burlee  


Treasurer Kathleen Lewicki  


Secretary Gabrielle String   


Activities Chair Matthew Mastro  


Webmaster Brendan Leach/Audrey Keene 


 


Plans for 2009-2010  
The plan for the next academic year is to continue with the initiatives started this year to keep 


participation high. The plan is to host more activities that could be campus wide to increase 


outreach.  


 


Chapter Officers  
President Daniel Halbig  


Vice President Anthony Gorrell  


Treasurer Adam Sobenko  


Secretary Nicole Corbiere  


Initiation Chair Benjamin Sittner  


Activities Chair Michael Moeller  


Webmaster Brendan Leach  


 


Chapter Advisor  
Dr. Kenneth Willmert  


Contact Information  
http://people.clarkson.edu/orgs/pitausigma/  


willmert@clarkson.edu  


Reporter  
Daniel Halbig 



mailto:willmert@clarkson.edu






 


PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2011-2012 


Clarkson Tau Gamma 


A. Initiations  
Initiation process  


Each year during the first or second week of the semester our chapter submits a request to our 


Student Administrative Services office for the names and email addresses of students who meet 


the requirements to join Pi Tau Sigma. Previously, once we had the names of eligible students, 


an email would be sent with an attachment asking them to consider joining. This practice has 


changed over the last two years and now instead of emails, personal invitations are delivered 


directly to the students. Following the invitation, there are a set of meetings that each initiate 


would be required to attend:  


 


1. Information session: This meeting is intended to explain what it is that Clarkson Tau Gamma 


Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma actually does and to answer any questions people may have. 


Information sheets, background packets and a list of important dates are distributed.  


2. Initiate examination: Initiates that decide to join the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter are 


required to take a test on both the formation of Pi Tau Sigma and the chapter history. Bents/keys 


as well as signature sheets are also handed out at this meeting. Signature sheets require the 


initiates to get at least 10 current member and 10 professor signatures (Since there were only 9 


members going into this year we only required 5 member signatures last fall). The initiates are 


encouraged to talk with at least ten professors regarding the research they do so as to give each 


initiate an idea of the research opportunities in the department.  


3. Service Activities: A number of service and related activities are held throughout the semester 


and initiates are encouraged to participate. Each initiate is required to complete at least 2 hours 


of service for initiation. Although it is not required that each initiate complete the service with 


PTS, it is encouraged.  


4. Hand in signature sheets: One week before initiation, initiates are required to hand in their 


completed signature sheets. Initiates are allowed to drop by during the evening at their 


convenience. When they arrive I talk to them about the professor’s signatures they collected and 


ask them how things are going to make sure that they are doing alright and prepared for the 


initiation. This acts as a way for the President to interact one on one with each person.  


5. Dress-up week: This is done on the week of initiation. Initiates are required to be in business 


formal attire while on campus from 9AM-5PM. They must also wear their keys with Pi Tau 


Sigma colored ribbons. This increases the visibility of Pi Tau Sigma on campus and gives the 


initiates a chance to be recognized by their classmates.  


 







 


6. Initiation: At the end of the week the initiation ceremonies are held, to which all current 


members are invited.  At the end of the spring semester we held our annual banquet at the 


Lobster house. For the spring semester officer elections took place as well. A further description 


can be found in the activities section.  


 


Since the last academic year, few changes were made to the initiation process as the participation 


of the junior and senior classes have increased dramatically with the change of invitation process 


and continued to be successful.   


 


The Fall 2011 semester brought in 11 new members, as shown in Figure 1, and the Spring 2011 


semester brought in 20 new members (Figure 2), which is more students than have been initiated 


in many years.  


 


 
Figure 1: Fall 2011 Initiation 







 


Figure 2: Spring 2012 Initiation 


 


B. Chapter Activities  
This past academic year our chapter participated in a number of community service activities 


with the help of our new initiates and members. These activities ranged from participating in 


community service events, fundraising, as well as teambuilding activities. These activities 


increased both the visibility and comradeship of our Pi Tau Sigma chapter on campus. 


 


Engineering Festival  


During the fall semester, most of our activities focused on providing opportunities for our 


incoming initiate class in order to fulfill their service requirement. Many of our initiates 


participated in the second annual engineering festival. This festival was comprised of various 


activities, run by Clarkson’s many engineering societies, in order to promote engineering to local 


middle and high school students. Our activity involved the use of a catapult to launch a ping 


pong ball into a bucket of candy. If the students could adjust the catapult so that the ball landed 


in the bucket, they got to pick out a piece of candy. We first showed the students how a catapult 


works and then let them attempt to adjust it such that the ball will land in the bucket. The festival 


was a big success and the initiates were very involved and excited to teach students how to 


launch the catapult.  


 


Freshmen Scheduling Advising 


This year, one of our members suggested holding informal drop in student advising to help 


incoming freshmen with changing schedules for the following semester and learning how to use 


the scheduling program in PeopleSoft.  We sent out an email to all freshmen engineering 


students to gauge the interest and about 20 students had emailed stating that they were interested.  


We decided that this was likely fewer people than would show up so we held two night sessions 


during the week to accommodate different schedules. Unfortunately, many students did not show 







up, and only about 7 students showed up between the two days.  The students that did show up 


found the session helpful, but we later found out that many of the schedules were automatically 


generated for the students, which probably resulted in the low numbers.  This would be a more 


helpful activity if completed in the spring semester for freshmen making their sophomore year 


schedules.  


 


 


Pi Day  


Every year on Pi day, March 14th (3/14), the Math Department holds a carnival day for area 


elementary, middle and high school students. A number of on campus organizations participate 


by making games that involve the constant pi. Our booth involved teaching the children about 


the relation of pi to the circumferences, surface area and volume of a sphere. The sphere of 


interest in this case was a soccer ball that once the kids had measured successfully they got a 


chance to toss into one of two buckets. Depending on the bucket they got the ball in decided how 


many points they got to add to their overall score. Once the carnival is over, points are tallied and 


the winners from each grade get a prize. Many members and initiates participated throughout the 


3 hour duration of the carnival. 


 


Graduate engineering information session  


Each fall semester Dr. David Morrison, the Graduate Committee chair for the MAE Department, 


holds a graduate information session sponsored by our chapter and the local chapter of ASME. 


This session is intended to provide engineering students of all disciplines with information about 


the graduate school process. He outlines the recommended steps for applying to graduate school 


and financial aid as well as answers any questions juniors and seniors may have. This session is 


always well attended and provides a useful mechanism for exposing students to graduate school 


as well as promoting Pi Tau Sigma. 


 


Intramural Volleyball team  


During the spring semester as a way of generating teamwork and unity within the organization, 


we formed an intramural volleyball team. Our team ended up having a rather successful season, 


tying for first in our league and division.  It was a great bonding activity and allowed students to 


work together as a team and communicate, which is very important in volleyball. This activity 


also provided a healthy way to release some pent up energy from our studies. 


Convention  


 


This year, we were able to send three students to the convention at San Jose State.  We 


determined that it would be most helpful if we took at least one junior that would be involved in 


a leadership role next year to the conference so that the class next year would have a good idea 


of what convention is all about. Since the convention was so far away, we were very fortunate to 


take the three students. We received funding from our MAE department and in return, wrote an 


article on the trip for our school newspaper as well as hosted a booth at the career fair for 


Clarkson’s graduate school. Overall it was an excellent experience enjoyed by all and I think that 


the junior we brought learned a lot about what goes on at the national level. 


 







Outstanding professor award  


Previously, an award for the best educator in the MAE Department has been given to a professor 


that exemplifies what it means to be a professor.  The past two years, we have brought back this 


tradition and have honored the professor as our annual banquet.  Near the end of the semester our 


chapter voted to give Dr. Suresh Dhaniyala this award. He was invited to our yearly banquet  


as an honored guest and given a certificate of appreciation as well as having his name engraved 


on the Pi Tau Sigma honor roll plaque.  


Banquet  


As mentioned our chapter typically holds a yearly banquet at the end of the school year to 


celebrate the new initiates, honor our most outstanding professor, and rejoice about an excellent 


school year. Over the past few years, this tradition has also, most unfortunately, been forgotten. 


This year we hosted our banquet at the Lobster House. Along with Dr. Dhaniyala, the Vice 


President for University Outreach and Student Affairs, Kathryn Johnson was invited to speak to 


the students on behalf of the university.  She spoke on the exciting changes going on at the 


school as well as gave us some advice and recognized the diversity and various activities of the 


group during her talk. The dinner was an excellent success with everyone immensely enjoying 


themselves. Figures 3-5 show the attendees of the banquet. 


 


 


Figure 3: Attendees of the banquet 







 


Figure 4: Attendees of the Banquet 


 


Figure 5: Kathryn Johnson and 2011-2012 president at the banquet 








 


PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2012-2013 


Clarkson Tau Gamma 


 


A.  Initiations 
At the beginning of each semester our chapter submits a request form to the Clarkson Student 


Administration Services offices for the names of the eligible students who have met the 


requirements to become a member of Pi Tau Sigma. The Student Administration Services office 


sends us the names, email addresses, and local school addresses of each entitled student and with 


this information we are able to continue a tradition that started 3 years ago.  Instead of sending a 


mass email to the perspective members inviting them to join, a personalized letter to each student 


is generated.  All of the current members then meet to stuff and label individualized envelopes.  


These are split among the members to personally deliver to each student. We have found this 


procedure to be much more effective in attracting new members than emails.  Students receive a 


lot of general communication from the University which is often ignored.  The personal letters, 


personally delivered, has resulted in a considerable increase in our membership. Once the student 


receives the invitation they attend a set of meetings that are required to become a member which 


are listed below. 


 


1. Information Session: All current members and eligible students interested in joining Pi 


Tau Sigma attend this meeting. This meeting is intended to explain what Pi Tau Sigma is 


and specifically what the Clarkson Tau Gamma chapter actually does.  Information 


sheets, background packets and a list of important dates are distributed.  This meeting 


also helps current and future members to meet and for new initiates to ask questions.  


 


2. Initiate Examination: Initiates that decide to join the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter are 


required to take a test on both the formation of Pi Tau Sigma and the chapter history. 


Rough Bents/keys are also distributed to initiates as well as signature sheets at this 


meeting.  Signature sheets require the initiates to get at least 10 current member and 10 


professor signatures.  The initiates are encouraged to talk with the ten professors 


regarding the research they do so as to give each initiate an idea of the research 


opportunities in the department as well as to build relationships with professors.  


 


3. Service Activities: A number of service and related activities are held throughout the 


semester and initiates are encouraged to participate.  Each initiate is asked to complete at 


least 2 hours of service for initiation.  The main service activities which took place in the 


fall 2012 and spring 2013 semesters was to help in the mechanical and aeronautical 


laboratories. Initiates helped the laboratory director set-up experiments and organize the 


labs. 


 


4. Hand in Signature Sheets: One week before initiation, initiates are required to hand in 


their completed signature sheets. Initiates are allowed to drop by during the evening at 


their convenience. Multiple officers wait to collect the completed sheets in order for the 


initiates to get to know the officers and also to ask us questions on the roles we have as 


officers for Pi Tau Sigma Tau Gamma Chapter.  It is a great opportunity for initiates to 







get to know who we are and it is a good way for the officers to learn more about the 


future members of Pi Tau Sigma. This is also the time where any member who has 


completed community service outside of Pi Tau Sigma can submit a signed letter of 


completion. 


 


5. Dress-up Week: This is done the week of initiation. Initiates are required to be in 


business formal attire while on campus from 9AM-5PM. They must also wear their keys 


with Pi Tau Sigma colored ribbons. This increases the visibility of Pi Tau Sigma on 


campus and gives the initiates a chance to be recognized by their classmates.  


 


6. Initiation: At the end of the week the initiation ceremonies are held, to which all current 


members are asked to come. A judging of the polished bents occurs at that time.  The 


individual with the best bent is not required to pay the membership fee, which encourages 


initiates to do a good job of polishing. At the end of the spring semester we held our 


annual banquet at a local restaurant, which was the Lobster House this year. For the 


spring semester officer elections took place as well. A further description can be found in 


the activities section.  


 


Since the last academic year, few changes were made to the initiation process and membership 


has remained constant. 


  


The fall 2012 semester brought in 11 new members, as shown in Figure 1. The spring 2013 


semester brought in 20 new members, shown in Figure 2. 


 


 
Figure 1: Fall 2012 Initiation 


 







 
Figure 2: Spring 2013 Initiation 


 


B. Chapter Activities  
This past academic year our chapter participated in a number of community service activities 


with the help of our new initiates and current members. These activities increased both the 


visibility and comradeship of our Pi Tau Sigma chapter on campus.  


 


Engineering Festival  


The festival happened during the fall semester and consisted of a variety of activities with the 


help of several organizations on Clarkson’s campus. This was the third year the festival took 


place with the purpose of encouraging middle school and high school students to take an interest 


in studying engineering. Pi Tau Sigma’s activity involved the use of a catapult to launch a ping 


pong ball into a bucket of candy.  If the students could adjust the catapult so that the ball landed 


in the bucket, they got to pick out a piece of candy. A demonstration of how to use the catapult 


was first showed to the students and then they were able to launch the balls on their own. The 


festival was a big success and our members were very involved and excited to teach students 


how to launch the catapult.  A few of the incoming initiates used this festival for their service 


requirement. 


 


ABC Exam Review 


All freshman engineering students must take a basic math exam called the ABC exam, sometime 


during the semester, in order to pass Calculus I.  This is beyond the normal exams in the course.  


Students are required to get a very high score on basic math topics in order to pass the exam but 


can take the exam as often as needed.  Pi Tau Sigma members held review sessions for the last 4 


exams given during the semester.  We were able to have our members sit individually with 


students and show them examples as well as answer questions the student had. 


 


Engineering Week 


This year a new tradition was started by the Dean of Engineering in order to better guide students 


at Clarkson who majored in engineering studies (undecided engineering) at the start of freshman 


year and needed to make a decision on which engineering major was the best fit for them. A 


whole week was used for different activities and a variety of panel sessions by each major to 


highlight their engineering discipline.  Each day within the week was devoted to one or two 







majors. Mechanical and Aeronautical Engineering shared Wednesday, February 20
th


.  On this 


day Pi Tau Sigma members led a scavenger hunt, held a panel session, had a paper airplane 


competition, and showed off different senior design projects in the mechanical engineering field.  


  


Pi Day  


Every year on Pi day, March 14th (3/14), (This year they put Pi Day on the 13
th


 of March) the 


Math Department holds a carnival day for the elementary, middle, and high school students who 


are located in the area. Many different honor societies and organizations found on campus 


participate in this day with several creative activities. Our booth involved using the catapult to 


understand the physics of the very popular video game, Angry Birds. Each student was able to 


catapult a ball three times and if the student was able to reach the basket filled with candy on the 


first try they received 3 points, if the ball went in on the second try then they received a score of 


2 points and they received a score of one if they were able to get the last ball in the basket or if 


they were unable to make any baskets. Once the carnival was over, points are tallied and the 


winners from each grade got a prize. Many Pi Tau Sigma members and initiates participated 


throughout the 3 hour duration of the carnival.  


 


 
Figure 3: Pi Day  


 


Graduate Engineering Information Session  


Each fall semester Dr. David Morrison, the Graduate Committee chair for the MAE Department, 


holds a graduate information session sponsored by our chapter and the local chapter of ASME. 


This session is intended to provide engineering students of all disciplines with information about 


the graduate school process. He outlines the recommended steps for applying to graduate school 


and financial aid as well as answers any questions juniors and seniors may have. This session is 


always well attended and provides a useful mechanism for exposing students to graduate school 


as well as promoting Pi Tau Sigma.  


 


Convention  


This year we were able to send eight students to the national convention at Ohio State. We 


determined that it would be most helpful if we took at least 3 juniors that would be involved in a 







leadership role next year to the conference so that the class next year would have a good idea of 


what convention was all about. Since the convention was not too far away we were very 


fortunate to take as many students as we did. We received funding from our MAE department 


and in return, wrote an article on the trip for the local newspaper as well as hosted a booth at the 


career fair for Clarkson’s graduate school. Overall it was an excellent experience enjoyed by all 


and I think that the juniors we brought learned a lot about what goes on at the national level.  


They brought back a lot of new ideas for future activities.  


 


 
Figure 4: Ohio State Convention  


 


Engineering Rocket Launch 


A senior design project within the Mechanical and Aeronautical Engineering Department was the 


design and construction of a rocket which launched in the air following a straight path by 


accounting for wind forces acting on it.  In order to promote engineering the rocket launch was 


made into a full day of activities for the surrounding high school students to attend. Pi Tau Sigma 


set up an activity which launched tennis balls across a soccer field in order to hit large buckets on 


the other side of the field.  Everyone had a great time participating in the activity and getting 


ready for the rocket launch.  


 


Outstanding Professor Award  


Traditionally, an award for the best educator in the MAE Department has been given to a 


professor that exemplifies what it means to be a professor. We continued the activity this year 


and honored a professor at our annual banquet. Near the end of the semester our chapter voted to 


give Dr. Ronald LaFleur, professor of the mechanical and aeronautical laboratories, this award. 


He was invited to our yearly banquet as an honored guest along with his wife and his name was 


engraved on the Pi Tau Sigma honor roll plaque located in a display case outside MAE 


Department office.  


 


 


Banquet  


As mentioned earlier, our chapter typically holds a yearly banquet at the end of the school year to 


celebrate the new initiates, honor our most outstanding professor, and rejoice about an excellent 







school year.  This year we hosted our banquet at the Lobster House.  A few special guests were 


able to join our banquet which included Dr. LaFleur, Dr. Charles Thorpe, the Provost of 


Clarkson University, and Dr. Kenneth Willmert, our chapters’ faculty advisor. Dr. Charles 


Thorpe was invited to speak at the banquet on behalf of the university and give a few words of 


wisdom on what we could each do to fulfill our true potential as we were getting ready to leave 


Clarkson. He spoke about his extensive background in an engineering field and talked about his 


many years teaching overseas. He encouraged us to truly try a multitude of different experiences 


so that we can become well round employees and citizens within the engineering field. The 


dinner was an excellent success with everyone greatly enjoying themselves.  


 


 
Figure 5: Banquet Dinner Special Guests 


 


Fundraising 


Fundraising was done in the spring semester in the form of a 50/50 raffle in order to raise money 


for our chapter. A portion of the funds collected were donated to the rocket launch senior design 


project.  


 


C. Other 


The following is a press release from the News and Digital Content Services Office at Clarkson 


University about the Tau Gamma chapter of Pi Tau Sigma attending the national convention.  


The article appeared in the Potsdam’s Daily Courier on April 27, 2013, and it may have been 


published in other newspapers as well: 


 


Clarkson University Pi Tau Sigma Students Attend National Convention 
  


[A photograph for media use is available at http://www.clarkson.edu/news/photos/PTS-


2013.jpg.] 
  


A group of eight Clarkson University students traveled to the annual convention for Pi Tau 


Sigma, the international mechanical engineering honor society, held at Ohio State University 


earlier this semester. 


  


Clarkson’s Tau Gamma chapter of Pi Tau Sigma was represented by mechanical engineering 


majors Thomas Rogers ’13 of Upper Black Eddy, Pa., Shannon Wrede ’13 of Peachtree, Ga., 


Kenneth Mark ’14 of Dansville, N.Y., Janine Amell ’13 of Schenectady, N.Y., and Daniel 



https://mymail.clarkson.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=m3ECG2HJJEGXmUcVcKACfFKLifyaOdAIVkKV6OMY5A7u7VnfbUj9Hce2rdowsC9cIx9D4S_rEVY.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.clarkson.edu%2fnews%2fphotos%2fPTS-2013.jpg
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Spencer ’13 of Penn Yan, N.Y.; and mechanical engineering and aeronautical engineering  


double majors Matthew Fitts ’13 of Ballston Spa, N.Y., Barry Pawlowski ’14 of Cheektowaga, 


N.Y., and Kevin M Sweeney ’14 of Middletown, N.Y. 


  


The convention provided Clarkson students with an opportunity to meet and network with other 


Pi Tau Sigma members from around the country, as well as nominate national officers for the 


honor society. Nearly 60 chapters attended the convention; there are approximately 55 Clarkson 


students active in Clarkson’s Tau Gamma chapter.  


  


“The conference was a great experience,” Wrede said. “It was eye opening to see the different 


activities other Pi Tau Sigma chapters engaged in. Clarkson's chapter was able to take back a lot 


of ideas to help engage its members in club activities throughout the year." 


  


The students also listened to a panel discussion featuring officials from Honda R&D, Pratt & 


Whitney, Autodesk and Schlumberger on “Engineering for a Societal Impact.” The panelists 


shared their experiences in the engineering field and offered advice to students. 


  


The trip to central Ohio also included a tour of the National Electric Coil plant, which provides 


repairs of electrical components for motors used in power generation plants, and of the Ohio 


State Football Stadium. The students also received a presentation on cloud computing 


technology from Autodesk, a software corporation.   


  


"The best part of the conference was meeting all the different members from other chapters 


around the nation,” Wrede said.  “Pi Tau Sigma strongly encourages networks within the 


Mechanical Engineering field and it was encouraging to meet students that were in the same 


major to truly develop connections with them." 


  


Photo caption: A group of Clarkson University students traveled to the annual convention 


for Pi Tau Sigma, the international mechanical engineering honor society. Left to right: 


Thomas Rogers, Shannon Wrede, Kenneth Mark, Barry Pawlowski, Kevin M Sweeney, 


Janine Amell, Daniel Spencer, and Matthew Fitts. 
  


[News directors and editors: For more information, contact Michael P. Griffin, director of 


News & Digital Content Services, at 315-268-6716 or mgriffin@clarkson.edu.]  
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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2013-2012 


Clarkson Tau Gamma 


 


A.  Initiations 
At the beginning of each semester our chapter submits a request form to the Clarkson Student 


Administration Services offices for the names of the eligible students who have met the 


requirements to become a member of Pi Tau Sigma. The Student Administration Services office 


sends us the names, email addresses, and local school addresses of each entitled student and with 


this information we are able to continue a tradition that started 4 years ago.  Instead of sending a 


mass email to the perspective members inviting them to join, a personalized letter to each student 


is generated.  All of the current members then meet to stuff and label individualized envelopes.  


These are split among the members to personally deliver to each student. We have found this 


procedure to be much more effective in attracting new members than emails.  Students receive a 


lot of general communication from the University which is often ignored.  The personal letters, 


personally delivered, has resulted in a considerable increase in our membership. Once the student 


receives the invitation they attend a set of meetings that are required to become a member which 


are listed below. 


 


1. Information Session: All current members and eligible students interested in joining Pi 


Tau Sigma attend this meeting. This meeting is intended to explain what Pi Tau Sigma is 


and specifically what the Clarkson Tau Gamma chapter actually does.  Information 


sheets, background packets and a list of important dates are distributed.  This meeting 


also helps current and future members to meet and for new initiates to ask questions.  


 


2. Initiate Examination: Initiates that decide to join the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter are 


required to take a test on both the formation of Pi Tau Sigma and the chapter history. 


Rough Bents/keys are also distributed to initiates as well as signature sheets at this 


meeting.  Signature sheets require the initiates to get at least 10 current member and 5 


professor signatures.  The initiates are required to talk with the five professors regarding 


the research they do so as to give each initiate an idea of the research opportunities in the 


department as well as to build relationships with professors.  


 


3. Service Activities: A number of service and related activities are held throughout the 


semester and initiates are encouraged to participate.  Each initiate is asked to complete at 


least 2 hours of service for initiation.  The main service activities which took place in the 


fall 2013 and spring 2014 semesters was to help in the mechanical and aeronautical 


laboratories. Initiates helped the laboratory director set-up experiments and reorganize 


the labs after a semester of use. 


 


4. Hand in Signature Sheets: One week before initiation, initiates are required to hand in 


their completed signature sheets. Initiates are allowed to drop by during the evening at 


their convenience. Multiple officers wait to collect the completed sheets in order for the 


initiates to get to know the officers and also to ask us questions on the roles we have as 


officers for Pi Tau Sigma Tau Gamma Chapter. Officers are also asked to encourage the 







new members to think about taking a position as an officer. It is a great opportunity for 


initiates to get to know who we are and it is a good way for the officers to learn more 


about the future members of Pi Tau Sigma. This is also the time where any member who 


has completed community service outside of Pi Tau Sigma can submit a signed letter of 


completion. 


 


5. Dress-up Week: This is done the week of initiation. Initiates are required to be in 


business formal attire while on campus from 9AM-5PM. They must also wear their keys 


with Pi Tau Sigma colored ribbons. This increases the visibility of Pi Tau Sigma on 


campus and gives the initiates a chance to be recognized by their classmates.  


 


6. Initiation: At the end of the week the initiation ceremonies are held, to which all current 


members are asked to come. A judging of the polished bents occurs at that time.  The 


individual with the best bent is not required to pay the membership fee, which encourages 


initiates to do a good job of polishing. At the end of the spring semester we held our 


annual banquet at a local restaurant, which was the Lobster House this year. For the 


spring semester officer elections took place as well. A further description can be found in 


the activities section.  


 


Since the last academic year, few changes were made to the initiation process and membership 


has remained constant. 


  


The fall 2013 semester brought in 16 new members and the spring 2014 semester brought in 14 


new members. A photo of the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter after the spring initiation can be 


seen in the figure below. 


 


 


 
Figure 1: Spring 2014 Initiation 







B. Chapter Activities  


 


This past academic year our chapter participated in a number of community service activities 


with the help of our new initiates and current members. These activities increased both the 


visibility and comradeship of our Pi Tau Sigma chapter on campus.  


 


Engineering Festival  


The festival happened during the fall semester and consisted of a variety of activities with the 


help of several organizations on Clarkson’s campus. This was the fourth year the festival took 


place with the purpose of encouraging middle school and high school students to take an interest 


in studying engineering. Pi Tau Sigma’s activity involved the use of a catapult to launch a ping 


pong ball into an array of cups.  If the students could adjust the catapult so that the ball landed in 


one of the cups, they got to pick out a piece of candy. A demonstration of how to use the catapult 


was first showed to the students and then they were able to launch the balls on their own. The 


festival was a big success and our members were very involved and excited to teach students 


how to launch the catapult.  A few of the incoming initiates used this festival for their service 


requirement. 


 


ABC Exam Review 


All freshman engineering students must take a basic math exam called the ABC exam, sometime 


during the semester, in order to pass Calculus I.  This is beyond the normal exams in the course.  


Students are required to get a very high score on basic math topics in order to pass the exam but 


can take the exam as often as needed.  Pi Tau Sigma members held review sessions for the last 4 


exams given during the semester.  We were able to have our members sit individually with 


students and show them examples as well as answer questions the student had. 


 


Pi Day  


Every year on Pi day, March 14th (3/14), (This year they put Pi Day on the 13th of March) the 


Math Department holds a carnival day for the elementary, middle, and high school students who 


are located in the area. Unfortunately this year Pi Day was canceled due to inclement weather. 


  


Graduate Engineering Information Session  


Each fall semester Dr. Kenneth Visser, the Graduate Committee chair for the MAE Department, 


holds a graduate information session sponsored by our chapter and the local chapter of ASME. 


This session is intended to provide engineering students of all disciplines with information about 


the graduate school process. He outlines the recommended steps for applying to graduate school 


and financial aid as well as answers any questions juniors and seniors may have. This session is 


always well attended and provides a useful mechanism for exposing students to graduate school 


as well as promoting Pi Tau Sigma.  


 


Convention  


This year we were able to send five students to the national convention at Texas A&M. We 


determined that it would be most helpful if we took at least 2 juniors that would be involved in a 


leadership role next year to the conference so that the class next year would have a good idea of 


what convention was all about. Since the convention was a distance away from Potsdam, NY we 


were very fortunate to take as many students as we did. We received funding from our MAE 







department, Dean of Engineering, Dean of Students, and our President Tony Collins. Overall it 


was an excellent experience enjoyed by all and I think that the juniors we brought learned a lot 


about what goes on at the national level.  They brought back a lot of new ideas for future 


activities.  


 


 
Figure 2: Texas A&M Convention  


 


Outstanding Faculty Award  


Traditionally, an award for the best faculty/staff in the MAE Department has been given to a 


professor that exemplifies commitment to bettering the Mechanical engineering department and 


helping students pursue their passions. We continued the activity this year and honored a staff 


member at our annual banquet. Near the end of the semester our chapter voted to give Mrs. Tina 


Shatraw, secretary of the mechanical and aeronautical department, this award. She was invited to 


our yearly banquet as an honored guest along with her husband and her name was engraved on 


the Pi Tau Sigma honor roll plaque located in a display case outside MAE Department office.  


 


 
Figure 3: Outstanding Faculty Award Winner Tina Shatraw 


 


 







Banquet  


As mentioned earlier, our chapter typically holds a yearly banquet at the end of the school year to 


celebrate the new initiates, honor our most outstanding professor, and rejoice about an excellent 


school year.  This year we hosted our banquet at the Lobster House.  A few special guests were 


able to join our banquet which included Mrs. Shatraw, Dean Ahmadi, the Dean of Engineering, 


and Dr. Kenneth Willmert, our chapters’ faculty advisor. Dean Ahmadi was invited to speak at 


the banquet on behalf of the university and give a few words of wisdom on what we could each 


do to fulfill our true potential as we were getting ready to leave Clarkson. He spoke about his 


extensive background in an engineering field and talked about his many years teaching at 


Clarkson. He encouraged us to truly try numerous different experiences so that we can become 


well round employees and citizens within the engineering field. The dinner was an excellent 


success with everyone greatly enjoying themselves.  


 


 
Figure 4: Banquet Dinner Special Guest Dean Ahmadi 


 


 








 
PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2014-2015 
Clarkson Tau Gamma 


 
A.  Initiations 
At the beginning of each semester, our chapter submits a request to the Clarkson University 
Registrar for a list of names and contact information of those students in the Department of 
Mechanical Engineering who have met the academic requirements for admission into Pi Tau 
Sigma. For the past few years, our chapter has delivered the invitations to potential initiates by 
hand which was also done by our chapter during the fall semester. It has been our belief that this 
puts a face to the organization and is more personal. However, this has led to an issue where if a 
student either lives off campus or if the student is not around at the time of delivery, the letter is 
left in the student’s mailbox. This led to people not receiving their letters in a timely fashion and 
missing the process for initiation. During the spring semester, only emails were sent to the 
potential initiates and this resulted in a similar number of initiates for that semester. Once the 
student receives the invitation they attend a set of meetings that are required to become a 
member which are listed below. 
 
 


1. Information Session: All current members and eligible students interested in joining Pi 
Tau Sigma attend this meeting. This meeting is intended to explain what Pi Tau Sigma is 
and specifically what the Clarkson Tau Gamma chapter actually does.  Information 
sheets, background packets and a list of important dates are distributed.  This meeting 
also helps current and future members to meet and for new initiates to ask questions.  


 
2. Initiate Examination: Initiates that decide to join the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter are 


required to take a test on both the formation of Pi Tau Sigma and the chapter history. 
Rough Bents/keys are also distributed to initiates as well as signature sheets at this 
meeting.  Signature sheets require the initiates to get at least 10 current member and 3 
professor signatures.  The initiates are required to talk with the professors regarding the 
research they perform so as to give each initiate an idea of the research opportunities in 
the department as well as to build relationships with professors.  


 
3. Service Activities: Each initiate is asked to complete at least 2 hours of service for 


initiation.  This year, initiates were required to find their own opportunities for 
community service as this demonstrates a willingness to perform the service and join the 
honor society.  


 
4. Hand in Signature Sheets: One week before initiation, initiates are required to hand in 


their completed signature sheets. Initiates are allowed to drop by during the evening at 
their convenience. Multiple officers wait to collect the completed sheets in order for the 
initiates to get to know the officers and also to ask us questions on the roles we have as 
officers for Pi Tau Sigma Tau Gamma Chapter.  It is a great opportunity for initiates to 
get to know who we are and it is a good way for the officers to learn more about the 
future members of Pi Tau Sigma. This is also the time where any member who has 







completed community service outside of Pi Tau Sigma can submit a signed letter of 
completion. 
 


5. Dress-up Week: This is done the week of initiation. Initiates are required to be in 
business formal attire while on campus from 9AM-5PM. They must also wear their keys 
with Pi Tau Sigma colored ribbons. This increases the visibility of Pi Tau Sigma on 
campus and gives the initiates a chance to be recognized by their classmates.  


 
6. Initiation: At the end of the week the initiation ceremonies are held, to which all current 


members are asked to come. A judging of the polished bents occurs at that time.  The 
individual with the best bent is not required to pay the membership fee, which encourages 
initiates to do a good job of polishing. At the end of the spring semester we held our 
annual banquet at a local restaurant, which was the Lobster House this year. For the 
spring semester officer elections took place as well. A further description can be found in 
the activities section.  


 
The fall 2014 semester brought in 11 new members. The spring 2015 semester brought in 12 new 
members. 
 
B. Chapter Activities  
This past academic year our chapter participated in a number of community service activities 
with the help of our new initiates and current members. These activities increased both the 
visibility and comradeship of our Pi Tau Sigma chapter on campus.  
 
Convention  
Unfortunately, the Tau Gamma Chapter was unable to attend the national convention due to 
conflicts with school sponsored events. Several members had sporting events to partake in. In 
addition, convention fell on the dates of Clarkson University’s Spring Career Fair, which lasted 
for two days and had different companies attending each day. Since Clarkson emphasizes 
internship experience as a graduation requirement, there was a lack of interest in attending the 
national convention.  
 
Outstanding Professor Award  
Traditionally, an award for the best educator in the MAE Department has been given to a 
professor that exemplifies what it means to be a professor. We continued the activity this year 
and honored a professor at our annual banquet. Near the end of the semester our chapter voted to 
give Dr. Suresh Dhaniyala this award. He was invited to our yearly banquet as an honored guest 
along with his wife and his name was engraved on the Pi Tau Sigma honor roll plaque located in 
a display case outside MAE Department office.  
 
Banquet  
As mentioned earlier, our chapter typically holds a yearly banquet at the end of the school year to 
celebrate the new initiates, honor our most outstanding professor, and rejoice about an excellent 
school year.  This year we hosted our banquet at the Lobster House.  A few special guests were 
able to join our banquet which included Dr. Dhaniyala, Kathryn Johnson, the Vice President for 
Student Affairs and International Relations at Clarkson University, and Dr. Kenneth Willmert, 







our chapter’s faculty advisor. Ms. Johnson was invited to speak about the development of the 
university and future plans for the campus.  
 
 
 








 


PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2015-2016 


Clarkson Tau Gamma 


 


A.  Initiations 
At the beginning of each semester, our chapter submits a request to the Clarkson University 


Registrar for a list of names and contact information of those students in the Department of 


Mechanical Engineering who have met the academic requirements for admission into Pi Tau 


Sigma. For the past few years, our chapter has delivered the invitations to potential initiates by 


hand which was also done by our chapter during the fall semester. It has been our belief that this 


puts a face to the organization and is more personal. However, this has led to an issue where if a 


student either lives off campus or if the student is not around at the time of delivery, the letter is 


left in the student’s mailbox. This led to people not receiving their letters in a timely fashion and 


missing the process for initiation. During the spring semester, only emails were sent to the 


potential initiates and this resulted in a similar number of initiates for that semester. Once the 


student receives the invitation they attend a set of meetings that are required to become a 


member which are listed below. 


 


 


1. Information Session: All current members and eligible students interested in joining Pi 


Tau Sigma attend this meeting. This meeting is intended to explain what Pi Tau Sigma is 


and specifically what the Clarkson Tau Gamma chapter actually does.  Information 


sheets, background packets and a list of important dates are distributed.  This meeting 


also helps current and future members to meet and for new initiates to ask questions.  


 


2. Initiate Examination: Initiates that decide to join the Clarkson Tau Gamma Chapter are 


required to take a test on both the formation of Pi Tau Sigma and the chapter history. 


Rough bents/keys are also distributed to initiates as well as signature sheets at this 


meeting.  Signature sheets require the initiates to get at least 10 current member and 5 


professor signatures.  The initiates are required to speak with the professors regarding the 


research they perform to give each initiate an idea of the research opportunities in the 


department as well as to build relationships with professors.  


 


3. Service Activities: Each initiate is asked to complete at least 2 hours of service for 


initiation.  This year, initiates were required to find their own opportunities for 


community service as this demonstrates a willingness to perform the service and join the 


honor society.  


 


4. Hand in Signature Sheets: One week before initiation, initiates are required to hand in 


their completed signature sheets. Initiates are allowed to drop by on the Saturday before 


initiation at their convenience. Multiple officers wait to collect the completed sheets in 


order for the initiates to get to know the officers and also to ask us questions on the roles 


we have as officers for Pi Tau Sigma Tau Gamma Chapter.  It is a great opportunity for 


initiates to get to know who we are and it is a good way for the officers to learn more 


about the future members of Pi Tau Sigma. This is also the time where any member who 







has completed community service outside of Pi Tau Sigma can submit a signed letter of 


completion. 


 


5. Dress-up Week: This is done the week of initiation. Initiates are required to be in 


business formal attire while on campus from 9AM-5PM. They must also wear their keys 


with Pi Tau Sigma colored ribbons. This increases the visibility of Pi Tau Sigma on 


campus and gives the initiates a chance to be recognized by their classmates.  


 


6. Initiation: At the end of the week the initiation ceremonies are held, to which all current 


members are asked to come. A judging of the polished bents occurs at that time.  The 


individual with the best bent is not required to pay the membership fee, which encourages 


initiates to do a good job of polishing. At the end of the spring semester we held our 


annual banquet at a local restaurant, which as n years past was the Lobster House. For the 


spring semester officer elections took place as well. A further description can be found in 


the activities section.  


 


The Fall 2015 (11/20/16) semester brought in 21 new members. The Spring 2016 (4/15/16) 


semester brought in 14 new members. 


 


B. Chapter Activities  
This past academic year our chapter participated in a number of community service activities 


with the help of our new initiates and current members. These activities increased both the 


visibility and comradeship of our Pi Tau Sigma chapter on campus.  


 


Convention  


The Tau Gamma Chapter was very proud to send 2 members to the 2016 convention at the 


University of Southern California.  The chapter would have liked to send more members to 


participate, however Los Angeles is about as far away as one can get from Potsdam, NY, so 


travel costs were a limiting factor.  Those who did attend thoroughly enjoyed visiting the 


university, expanding their knowledge of the society, and meeting other members from around 


the country and world. 


Outstanding Professor Award  


Traditionally, an award for the best educator in the MAE Department has been given to a 


professor that exemplifies what it means to be a professor. We continued the activity this year 


and honored a professor at our annual banquet. Near the end of the semester our chapter voted to 


honor Dr. Douglas Bohl with this award. He was invited to our yearly banquet as an honored 


guest along with his wife and his name was engraved on the Pi Tau Sigma honor roll plaque 


located in a display case outside the MAE Department office.  


 


Banquet  


As mentioned earlier, our chapter typically holds a yearly banquet at the end of the school year to 


celebrate the new initiates, honor our most outstanding professor, and rejoice about an excellent 


school year.  This year we hosted our banquet at the Lobster House.  A few special guests were 


able to join our banquet which included Dr. Bohl, Dr. Marcias Martinez, and Dr. Kenneth 


Willmert, our chapter’s faculty advisor. Dr. Martinez was invited to speak about his perspective 







on how our education truly translates to real-world practice and his previous experiences 


teaching abroad. 


 


 


 








Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter End-of-Year Report 


 


The Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma had a good year inducting 


dozens of new members and honoring a dedicated and beloved professor.  During the spring 


initiation dinner, we announced that we were recognizing Dr. Kathleen Issen as our Mechanical 


Engineering professor of the year. Dr. Kathleen Issen always works hard as a professor and 


advisor. She cares immensely about all of her students and is an amazing teacher. We were also 


extremely proud to honor a successful Mechanical Engineer alumni, Jennifer Balevic at the 2017 


Pi Tau Sigma Convention. During the past year, Pi Tau Sigma has been working with other honor 


societies on campus to spread awareness about the opportunities available to students if they 


work hard and get exceptional grades. We discussed going to freshmen orientation classes to 


talk to them about the different honors societies and the benefits of joining them. Starting in 


the fall semester, representatives from each honors society will attend freshmen classes to help 


show them how working extra hard to be in the top of their class can benefit them. Finally, we 


are proud to announce our new executive board. The new e-board is as follows: 


President- Cameron Prior 


Vice-President- Krista Reger 


Secretary- Michael Palozzi 


Treasurer- Clayton Larson 


Activities Chair- Nick Peltier 








Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter End-of-Year Report 


 


The Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter of Pi Tau Sigma had a good year inducting 
dozens of new members and honoring a dedicated and beloved professor.  During the spring 
initiation dinner, we announced that we were recognizing Dr. Brian Helenbrook as our 
Mechanical Engineering professor of the year. Dr. Helenbrook always works hard and puts in 
extra time outside of his office hours as a professor and advisor. He cares immensely about all of 
his students and is an amazing teacher. We also had Clarkson’s Dean of Engineering Dr. Jemison 
attend our annual dinner. Dr. Jemison spoke about how innovation is becoming more prominent 
in the engineering industry. He informed our chapter of plans to build an innovation hub in the 
engineering building on Clarkson’s campus as well. This innovation hub will be useful in senior 
design projects, and for students to pursue their ideas further than a class in their curriculum.  


During the past year, Pi Tau Sigma has been working with other honor societies on 
campus to spread awareness about the opportunities available to students if they work hard and 
get exceptional grades. A few examples of this would be presenting to freshman and sophomore 
100 level engineering classes about what the honor societies have to offer. We have found that in 
doing this, the interest in joining Pi Tau Sigma has gone up. We discussed going to freshmen 
orientation classes to talk to them about the different honors societies and the benefits of joining 
them as well, which will be implemented next year. Starting in the fall semester, representatives 
from each honors society will attend freshman classes to help show them how working hard to be 
in the top of their class can benefit them. Finally, we are proud to announce our new executive 
board. The new e-board is as follows: 


President - Andrew Carter 


Vice-President - Samantha Denning 


Secretary - Christopher Nicolella 


Treasurer - Christopher Rust 


Activities Chair - Brianna Sczech 


 


Clarkson also sent two Pi Tau Sigma officers to the annual convention in Miami, Fl. The 
attending officers shared their experiences and new knowledge of how to effectively run an 
honor society, and how to promote community service within the society as well as holding 
events on campus for mechanical engineering students. We held a de-stress event during finals 
week for mechanical engineering students. This involved movies and games to help students take 
a break from studying for their finals. This event will hopefully be continued in coming years, as 
there was a good turnout and it had a positive impact on students’ stress during a tough time of 
the year. 








Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter End-of-Year Report 


 


This year, Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter was able to hold 2 successful 
inductions.  In the Fall, 7 new members were inducted, while 8 new members were inducted in 
the Spring.  Following the spring induction ceremony, 19 Pi Tau Sigma attended the annual 
dinner.  At this dinner, Dr. Byron Erath was awarded the Mechanical Engineering Professor of 
the year award, which is voted on by the Clarkson University Tau Gamma Executive Board.  Dr. 
Erath is one of the universities Heat Transfer professors, and helped make a very difficult course 
easier by offering as much help as students needed.  Dr. Erath spoke about an essay he recently 
read, which describes the author’s key criteria to success after graduation.  At this dinner was 
also a guest speaker from outside of the Mechanical Engineering Department.  Dr. Selma 
Mededovic Thagard discussed her backstory of how she became a professor at Clarkson 
University, after moving full time from Croatia.  Dr. Mededovic went into detail about the 
sacrifices she had to make in order to better her future. 


During the Spring semester, Pi Tau Sigma has worked closely with the other engineering 
honor societies around campus. Pi Tau Sigma worked directly with the president of Tau Beta Pi 
to help organize a trivia night.  Members of each respective honor society were invited, as well 
as any prospective members.  Those who were invited were also encouraged to spread the word 
to other engineering students who are not yet eligible for Pi Tau Sigma or other honor societies 
as a way to gain information about the honor societies.  Trivia teams were composed of members 
of various honor societies, introducing members of different honor societies to each other. 


3 of the current members of the Pi Tau Sigma will be graduating come the end of this 
semester.  Following the Spring induction ceremony, new members were elected: 


President - Christopher Rust 


Vice-President - Christopher Nicolella 


Treasurer - Fall 2019 - Kimberly Konar 


Treasurer - Spring 2020 - Elise Paquette 


Secretary - Austin Lanning 


Activities Chair - Rachael Meacham 


  


 Christopher Rust and Christopher Nicolella served on the executive board the previous 2 
semesters as Treasurer and Secretary, respectively.  They decided to take a more active role in Pi 
Tau Sigma for the upcoming 2 semesters, since they have the experience and have great ideas on 
how to better the society.  Kimberly Konar and Elise Paquette will each serve 1 semester as 
treasurer due to Co-Ops with companies. 


 








Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter End-of-Year Report 


 


This year, Clarkson University Tau Gamma Chapter was able to hold 2 successful 
inductions.  In the Fall, 9 new members were inducted, while 12 new members were inducted in 
the Spring.  Following the spring induction ceremony, no annual dinner was held due to 
COVID-19. Although no dinner was held, our prospective Mechanical Engineering Professor of 
the Year Award would have been given to Dr. Arthur Michalek. Dr. Michalek was voted on by 
the Clarkson University Tau Gamma Executive Board.  Dr. Michalek is one of the University’s 
statics and strength of materials professors, and aided both of these classes by making them 
much more understandable through weekly quizzes and real-world problems. This dinner would 
have also included a guest speaker from outside of the Mechanical Engineering Department. 
Our nomination was Dr. Gasper Sekelj, a former Clarkson University hockey goalie and now 
Engineering Economics professor. Many students rave about his class despite it’s difficulty due 
to his excitement and unique background as a student-athlete becoming a professor. 


During the Spring semester, Pi Tau Sigma has worked closely with the other engineering 
honor societies around campus. Pi Tau Sigma worked directly with the activities board of ASME 
to help organize a faculty and student mixer, yet due to COVID-19, this was unable to happen. 
Members of each respective honor society were invited, as well as any prospective members. 
Those who were invited were also encouraged to spread the word to other engineering students 
who are not yet eligible for Pi Tau Sigma or other honor societies as a way to gain information 
about the honor societies.  Hopefully next year this type of mixed environment dinner will take 
place. 


3 of the current officers of the Pi Tau Sigma will be graduating come the end of this 
semester.  Following the Spring induction ceremony, new members were elected: 


President - Rachael Meacham 


Vice-President - Elise Paquette 


Treasurer - Ryan Visicaro 


Secretary - William Martin 


 


Rachael and Elise served on the executive board the previous 2 semesters as Treasurer 
and Activities chair, respectively.  They decided to take a more active role in Pi Tau Sigma for 
the upcoming 2 semesters, since they have the experience and have great ideas on how to better 
the society through a harsh transition.  
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